
 

News & Notes 

April 2024 

Spring is upon us, and the club is going to be geƫng very busy! There is a lot of work that needs to be done to 
get the grounds and shooƟng staƟons set and ready for the season. We will be looking for volunteers to help 
with maintenance, special events and potenƟally some administraƟve duƟes. Please consider spending a liƩle 
Ɵme helping to keep our club in Ɵp top shape all season.  

If you have not renewed your membership with LGRSC, this will be your last newsleƩer. 

CLUB CLEAN-UP DAY 

April 21 @ 9:00 am - 5:00 pm 

 

Join us on Sunday, April 21st for our annual Spring clean-up day. All ranges will be closed for the day as we 
look to clean up the grounds and make any repairs that are needed. General yard work items such as rakes, 
shovels, weed eaters, leaf blowers, and others will be of great help. Most of all, we need people. We will focus 
on trash pick-up, clean-up of ranges, repair of target backers, and clearing of downed trees and limbs. This 
time will count towards the 10 hours of donated time needed for a discount on next year’s membership. If you 
can only come out for an hour or two, please consider doing so. There will likely be another opportunity to 
help with clean-up, as well as other events where you can help to build up to 10 hours!  

FRIENDLY REMINDERS 
Shotguns are NOT allowed to be used in the pistol pit 

Please pick up at least as much brass as you put down 



The Speed Limit on the driveway is 10 MPH 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
With Spring and Summer comes fesƟvals, carnivals and parades. LGRSC is excited to share that we will be 
parƟcipaƟng in the Laingsburg Lion’s Club 41st Annual SpringƟme FesƟval this year. We will have a booth and 
will be parƟcipaƟng in the parade. We would love to have members get involved in this event to help spread 
the word about our amazing club and what it has to offer. We will need help building our float, working the 
booth and parƟcipaƟng in the parade. The SpringƟme FesƟval is during Memorial Day weekend (May 23-27 
with parade on May 25), and we realize that a lot of people will be out of town. However, if you will be around 
and would like to help with geƫng the float ready and/or manning the booth for an hour or two, please reach 
out to Tim Gladstone at tgladstone2001@gmail.com, Duane Turner at lgrsc.archery@outlook.com or Michele 
Schimberg at micheleschimberg@yahoo.com for more informaƟon on how you can help. 
 
Unable to help with this event? We will be looking into possibly having booths at other area fesƟvals 
throughout the Spring and Summer months, please do not hesitate to let us know if you would like to help 
with others in the future.  
 

ARCHERY UPDATE 
The 3D archery league has now come to an end. With an average of over 30 shooters per night, our first 
aƩempt at an indoor 3D league was a huge success. Congrats to youth champion, Jonathon Sheridan. 
TradiƟonal champion, Doug Schaberg, and compound champion Neil Sheridan.  
 
The Outdoor Archery 3D league will start April 14th on Tuesday evenings. We will have 20 3D targets with a 
cost of $10 per week and the league will run for 11 weeks.  
 
The field and hunter archery league will begin April 9th on Thursday evenings. This league is free for 
members, or $5 for non-members per week.  
 
Also, do not forget the 4th of July archery shoot this year. This event will include 30 targets using the full 
3D trail. $12 for adults, and just $6 for youth 15 and under. The Rifle range and Pistol Pit will be closed 
Wednesday July 3rd at 5:00 pm for set-up, and will re-open at 6:00 pm on July 4th. For more information 
please contact Duane Turner at lgrsc.archery@outlook.com. 
All fees for archery events and leagues hep with the purchase of targets, maintenance and improvements 
to the archery trails and programs. 

INDOOR .22 LEAGUE 
The Indoor .22 League has come to a close. However, if you are interested in joining this league next Winter, 
the league plans to again meet at 6:00 PM on Tuesdays with make-ups and pracƟces on Thursdays. For more 
informaƟon, please contact Dean Koerner at deankoerner@gmail.com. 
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LOOKING GLASS LADY SHOOTERS 
The LGLS will be meeƟng the 2nd Sunday of each month at 3:00 PM. We will be adding some Saturdays as well 
if you cannot make the Sunday meeƟngs. The LGLS is a place for ladies of any experience level to shoot with 
like-minded ladies to learn, pracƟce and hone their skills. The focus for this group is safety, building confidence 
in abiliƟes. This group is led by instructors who are cerƟfied MCRGO CPL Instructors and cerƟfied NRA Range 
Safety Officers. LGLS meeƟngs are open to all ladies.  

FEES: 
$5.00 per shoot 
$5.00 per shoot range fee for ladies who are not members of the club 
Fees help cover the costs of targets and maintenance of the pistol pit  
 
For more informaƟon on LGLS please contact Michele at micheleschimberg@yahoo.com or Lynne at 
lgls.maintenance@gmail.com. 
 

OUTDOOR TRAP 
Outdoor started back up on April 1st, and is open to the public. Please join us on Tuesdays beginning at 4:00 
PM. For more informaƟon, contact Larry Lambert at larry52@wowway.com or 517-281-9833. 
FEES: 
$6.00 per round for members 
$7.00 per round for non-members 
$4.00 per round for youth under 18 years of age 
Fees help cover the costs of clay targets and maintenance of the equipment and trap fie 

 

LGRSC WEBSITE  
As you may have seen on the LGRSC Facebook Page, we have been having some technical difficulƟes during the 
update to our website. We appreciate everyone’s paƟence while we conƟnue working to improve the website. 
If you have suggesƟons for improvement or added content, please reach out to any board member.  



 

News & Notes 

 

Please visit hƩps://lgrsc.com/events to view the Club calendar as events are frequently added throughout the month. 

You can also find event informaƟon, league standings and other informaƟon by visiƟng our Facebook page: 
hƩps://www.facebook.com/LookingGlassRiverSportsmanClub 

APRIL 2024 EVENTS 

Is there something you would like to see in future newsletters,  
or do you have something you would like to add?  

E-mail micheleschimberg@yahoo.com with your ideas, suggestions and/or content. 
 


